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WELCOME ABOARD TO THE NYRG OF THE BVA

Steve Cannon, Manhattan, Earl Maksin Stony Brook
MY THOUGHTS

The New York Regional Group (NYRG) is only as good as its membership wants it to be. Please take an active part of the NYRG in any way you can. How? By bringing in new members, by attending meetings and/or volunteering to go up the chairs as an officer of our regional group. Don’t wait for someone else to do it! Remember this story?

SOMEONE ELSE IS GONE
I was saddened to learn this week of the death of one of our
members: Someone Else. Someone's passing will create a vacancy that will be hard to fill. Else has been with us for many, many years. Else did far more than the normal members share of the work.
Whenever there was a job to do or a meeting to attend, one name was always on everyone's list. "Someone Else will do it!"
It was well known that Someone Else was the largest giver. Whenever there was a financial need, all of us assumed that Someone Else would come to the rescue. Someone Else was a wonderful giving and caring person, almost superhuman in action; but a person can only do so much. Were the truth known, just about everyone expected too much of Someone Else. Now, Someone Else is gone! Now we all wonder what we are going to do without Someone Else.
Someone Else left a wonderful legacy. So when YOU are asked to
help, please remember:
WE CAN'T DEPEND ON SOMEONE ELSE ANYMORE.


TEE (Training, Exposure, Experience) TOURNAMENT IN TROUBLE, 
For 18 years this now VA sponsored event has given blind veterans and legally blind veterans the chance to play golf and interact with other blind veterans. For the past two years physically challenged veterans were included with the games.

Now, Christopher J. Nowak, Director VA Office of National Sports

Programs and Special Events, has decided to disband the TEE Tournament after this 19th year. What he wants instead of the TEE Tournament is several "Swing" clinics held throughout the country.

He is trying to redirect the VA Special Events from a clinic format to a

competitive format. The new slogan for the VA Special Events is "Mission Redefined". 

Mr. Nowak informed Mr. Sickles that the TEE Tournament in its current format provided no benefit to disabled veterans and that it was the worst of the VA National Events.

This is a very surprising revelation from Mr. Nowak as he has never

attended a TEE Tournament. Mr. Nowak indicated at the recently held Winter Sports Clinic that the VA Special Events should be grooming athletes for the Paralympics. He appears to be favoring the newer veterans over the older veterans. He fails to see that

there is a quality of life issue associated with these events and that

they are very important to the disabled veterans who attend them. These veterans who attend these games compete more against themselves then the competition against other veterans. Their competition is to finish and succeed in something they never thought they would attempt. These events are veterans helping other veterans and accomplishing goals they never thought possible. PLEASE call your 2 senators & your representative in the house and ask them to stop Mr. Nowak from eliminating the VA National TEE Tournament by calling 1-866-727-4894, if you can write a letter to them please do that also. Just remember the previous poem when you think about this and then take action. 

ADA CONTACT INFORMATION

The phone number to contact someone in Washington is, 1-800-514-0301 or 1-202-307-0663. ADA Specialists are available to provide ADA information and answers to technical questions on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday from 10:30 a.m. until 4:30 p.m. or on Thursday from 12:30 p.m. until 4:30 p.m. (Eastern Time).
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The website is: http://www.ada.gov
CONTACT YOUR REPRESENTATIVES IN CONGRESS

I received this email from Tom Zampieri, why not do your share now. The toll free number to call Congress is 1.866.727.4894. 

Beneficial travel is one of our mid winter issues for the Veterans Affairs Committee.

Para 11.11.1 Does not allow beneficial travel payments to non service  veterans going to blind centers  unless there is a hospital to hospital transfer. That is not done very often. VA is willing to absorb the cost if the wording is changed in the Title 38 federal benefits for veterans.

HR 3878 and S 1177 have been introduced  and we need co-sponsors to make the change. Congressman Michoe from Maine has introduced the bill in the house and Senator Tester from Montana in the senate. We are pushing for co sponsors. The cost for a vet from Hawaii to Palo Alto  is about $400 to $600 and some of them won’t go because of the cost. 

Last year there was over 1000 blind veterans who went to blind rehabilitation centers, and about 800 were  non service connected. The average age is 67 and so the money is an issue. Over 300 blind veterans have refused to go to the BRC because of the cost to travel. The BVA does pay the cost of some of them, but  up to a point. Our budget is about $10,000 for that purpose. Hopefully we can get more co-sponsors for the bills and get this done this  year. So, make that call!
A BLIND VETERAN’S IMPRESSION
Just recently I was a resident at the Lyons NJVA blind center for just 10 days. The training was intensive. We worked every day including Sunday with time off for church. The instructors were super, really outstanding very like EBRC.

We had industrial arts,(shop) low vision, computer instruction, mobility and a special class with the director about out personal lives, very informative.

Just wanted to say if anyone needs to go to the VISOR program it is great and worth every moment. From Bill   Hyde Park, New York

IN FLANDERS FIELDS

(By Father Kevin Shanley.  Reprinted from Nostalgia Digest

Autumn 2004.)

There is little doubt that the most popular poem of World War I

(1914-18) is "In Flanders Fields," written by Lt. Col. John

McCrae, a Canadian Army medical officer.

Even today schoolchildren learn to recite the poem, especially around Armistice/Veterans Day and Memorial Day. And

it brought the lowly poppy flower great renown.

The poem, first published some 90 years ago in the Dec. 8,

1915, issue of the English magazine Punch, was composed during

the Second Battle of Ypres (which the Allied soldiers referred to

as "Wipers" because of the heavy casualties) in Belgium.

It is reported that the poem was inspired by the death of a

close friend, Lt. Alexis Helmer, who was killed May 2, 1915, when

an enemy shell exploded at his feet. Even though he was a doctor, Col. 
McCrae could do nothing to save his wounded friend.

McCrae recited prayers as Helmer's remains were lowered into the

soil of Flanders, and a wooden cross marked the grave. Afterward, Col. McCrae sat down to write his now-famous poem.

In Flanders fields the poppies blow

Between the crosses, row on row,

That mark our place; and in the sky

The larks, still bravely singing, fly

Scarce heard amid the guns below.

We are the Dead.  Short days ago

We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow,

Loved and were loved, and now we lie

In Flanders fields.

Take up our quarrel with the foe:

To you from failing hands we throw

The torch; be yours to hold it high.

If ye break faith with us who die

We shall not sleep, though poppies grow

In Flanders fields.

Although Col. McCrae left his poem originally unsigned, since he did not initially realize its great literary value, it soon found its way to many people who felt greatly the suffering experienced by the troops in Flanders. People wanted to know who was the author.  The poem soon became the most copied verse of World War I, and was read from thousands of platforms in England, France, Canada and elsewhere.

And when the United States entered the war in April 1917, the poem was used to stir patriotic sentiment for "the war to end all wars" and "to make the world safe for democracy." Although the poem's first verses were a eulogy for the fallen heroes who made the supreme sacrifice, the final one was used to recruit new troops for the war.

     The poppy soon grew as the memorial flower for the American

and Allied war dead. This tradition goes back to Col. McCrae's

experience in battle. After a day of fierce battle at Ypres, he

looked out from his muddy and blood-soaked trench through the

barbed wire and was struck by the multitude of little red poppies

waving in the breeze above the rows of makeshift crosses that

marked the new graves of his fallen comrades. The sight touched

him deeply. It was a tribute to nature that the tiny flowers grew in

such profusion. The wild poppy grows best in recently cultivated

soil, although its seeds may lie dormant for years, waiting to be

uprooted.

Unfortunately, in spring 1915, the fields around Ypres were

greatly disturbed by the digging of trenches and the frequent

bombardments by hundreds of cannons on both sides of "No Man's

Land." Not long afterward, both Allied and German troops were

amazed to see great numbers of the tiny red flowers springing up

among the graves to make an almost pastoral scene in the blood-

soaked soil of the battlefields. It was almost as though nature

wanted to soften the impact of so much death and destruction.

Touched by the scene and the memory of so many fallen comrades he had attended to as a medical officer, Col. McCrae

soon found paper and pen to jot down the verses that came quickly

to mind. It became one of the most memorable war poems in the

English language.

Although he survived the horrors of the trenches in the Great War, Col. McCrae died of pneumonia while on active duty a few months later, Jan. 28, 1918, in the military hospital in Boulogne, France, where he was the director.

Dr. John McCrae, the son of David and Janet McCrae, was born Nov. 30, 1872, in Guelph, Ontario, Canada. His Scots

Presbyterian family had lived there for several generations.

After attending local schools, he won a scholarship to the

University of Toronto and graduated with a degree in biology in

1894. After a brief but unsuccessful career as a teacher, John

McCrae returned to the university to study medicine. He

graduated in 1898 with a gold medal and a scholarship in

physiology and pathology.

It was during his student days that John McCrae first published his poetry. Ironically, much of it focused on the theme of death.

The new Dr. McCrae practiced at the Toronto General Hospital and Johns Hopkins Hospital in Baltimore, MD, before accepting an

appointment in pathology at McGill University in Montreal and

Montreal General Hospital.

In 1900, he joined a Canadian contingent to fight in the Boer War in South Africa, where he rose to the rank of major. It was his first experience of war, although he had been interested in the military since boyhood when he marched with the Guelph Highland Cadets.  His father was also in the Canadian militia. When World War I broke out, Dr. McCrae soon offered his services as a medical officer.

When peace finally came, Nov. 11, 1918-- long known as Armistice Day and now called Veterans' Day--returning troops brought home memories of the red poppies growing on the battlefields and in the many military cemeteries. The tiny flower took on an almost sacred significance for those who had survived the war. It was a way of remembering their fallen comrades, who had given their lives in the great struggle. But it was mainly through the great efforts of Moina

Michael, a Georgia schoolteacher, that the red poppy eventually

became recognized in many nations, especially the United States,

as the beloved symbol of both honoring the deceased and helping

the surviving victims of the war. Even though she had never been to war, Moina Michael was so touched by the poem that she vowed to wear a poppy of remembrance for the rest of her life, and to help make the tiny flower a symbol to honor those who made the supreme sacrifice.

The Georgia school teacher is also responsible for the practice of wearing a poppy on our own Memorial Day, which originally honored those who were killed in the American Civil War. She herself made paper poppies to sell to family, friends and others, and then donated the proceeds to disabled veterans. But Michael's efforts remained only local until the then newly formed American Legion adopted the poppy as its own symbol. The Veterans of Foreign Wars and other similar groups followed.

Ironically, the first public sale happened almost unplanned. At the homecoming of the 32nd (Red Arrow) division in Milwaukee, WI, in June 1919, a coffee-and-doughnut booth with red paper poppies was soon stripped of its decorations, and those who took them left donations of several hundred dollars.

Fortunately, Mary Hanecy, one of the volunteers at the booth, soon realized that the poppies meant so much to people. She then proposed to the American Legion that offering the poppies to the public on Memorial Day would be an excellent way to raise money for those in veterans' hospitals. Post Number 1 in Milwaukee readily accepted the idea.

According to reliable sources, the very first "Poppy Day" was held the Saturday before Memorial Day in 1920. It brought in so much in donations that the American Legion soon adopted the poppy as its official memorial flower at the group's national convention in 1921.

The success of the American Legion's poppy program encouraged other war veterans' groups in the United States, England and France to adopt the sales program, too. Funds raised then, as today, are given to help needy and disabled veterans, their dependents, and widows and orphans of deceased veterans.

Even today the red poppy of Flanders fields is still a reminder of those who gave their lives in war.

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS

VA Benefits      1-800-827-1000

Health Care      1-877-222-8387

Education      1-888-442-4551

Life Insurance      1-800-669-8477

Debt Management      1-800-827-0648

Mammography Hotline      1-888-492-7844

Telecommunication Device for the Deaf (TDD)      1-800-829-4833

CHAMPVA      1-800-733-8387

Headstones and Markers      1-800-697-6947

Special Health Issues: Gulf War, Agent Orange, Project 112/Shad

1-800-749-8387

WEB SITES

VA Home Page ....................................................... www.va.gov 

VA Health Care ............................. www.va.gov/health_benefits/ 

Returning Veterans ................. www.seamlesstransition.va.gov/ 

Survivors .......................... www.vba.va.gov/survivors/index.htm 

VA Facilities ................... www.va.gov/directory/guide/home.asp 

VA Forms ................................................. www.va.gov/vaforms/ 

VA Benefit Payment Rates ........ www.vba.va.gov/bln/21/Rates/ 

Education Benefits ........................................ www.gibill.va.gov/ 

Home Loan Guaranty ......................... www.homeloans.va.gov/ 

Life Insurance ....................................... www.insurance.va.gov/ 

Voc Rehab ........................... www.vba.va.gov/bln/vre/index.htm 

Burial and Memorial Benefits ......................... www.cem.va.gov/ 

Veterans Employment and Training .............. www.dol.gov/vets/ 

Federal Jobs ......................................... www.usajobs.opm.gov/ 

Veterans Preference ............ www.opm.gov/veterans/index.asp 

Records .............. www.archives.gov/st-louis/military-personnel/ 

Department of Defense ............................ www.defenselink.mil/ 

APPLIES TO ALL VETS

A veteran - whether active duty, retired, or national guard or reserve - is someone who, at one point in their life, wrote a blank check made payable to 

"The United States of America," for an amount of "up to and including my life." 

From one blind Veteran to another blind veteran, it's an honor to be in your Company.  

Calling All Science Fiction Readers – 

Publisher Baen Books who provides its books in electronic form to readers who are blind, paralyzed, dyslexic, or amputees, free of charge - posted on May 31, 2011. 

http://www.aisquared.com/blog/2011/05/calling-all-science-fiction-readers/?utm_source=ZoomNews+from+Ai+Squared&utm_campaign=92cd2ce682-Blog+Summary+%2324&utm_medium=email
Baen Books made this offer a while back in recognition of Veterans Day, and what better time to highlight this since we will be celebrated Memorial Day next month.

Jim Baen, founder of Baen Books, decided to “provide each challenged reader with a permanent pass” to the regular e-publication of Baen’s+ new books. His successor, publisher Toni Weisskopf, is implementing his idea with this program.

Although the subscription is free, you must first apply.  Applications will be processed by ReadAssist,

a volunteer group devoted to helping readers who are disabled find the books they want in the form they need. Happy reading! 
